TOWN OF PLATTEKILL			     	
	ZONING BOARD OF APPEAL	
P.O. BOX 45
MODENA, N.Y. 12548
[bookmark: _Hlk149299264]Minutes of July 11, 2024


THE MEETING FOR THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS OPENED WITH A SALUTE TO THE FLAG BY CHAIRMAN, LARRY LINDENAUER AT 7:00 P.M.

ROLL CALL:  	Chairman: Larry Lindenauer, Joe Egan, Chris Mercier, Bruce Jantzi, Bob Egan, Judy Loertscher           

EXCUSED ABSENT:  Helene Dembroski

MOTION:
Mr. Egan made a motion to move the minutes to the end of the meeting with Mr. Jantzi seconding the motion.  All ayes on the motion.


OLD BUSINESS:

GNS Group Ltd.						Proposed:  Sign (TEG Bank)
1981 NYS Rte. 32						SBL# 101.31-1-8.2


Ms. Nancy Forest is representing GNS Group for the TEG sign. 
Mr. Lindenauer:  We have a new map and a new position for the sign that will be centered on Rt. 32.  We have additional comments from the Building Inspector.
Mr. Jantzi:  Read the comments submitted on July 11, 2024. “Please take notice that upon review, the following comment(s) were made.
As per the update sign location from TEG, the requested variance has changed from 9 feet to 3.6 feet as per the plan that was submitted to the Building Department on July 10, 2024.
If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office.”

Mr. Lindenauer:  I do believe looking on the blow-up map it shows 6.6 ft. set back.  So, its only 
3.4 ft. will be the variance.
Ms. Forest:  That was the most recent one I was given.  I did notice the discrepancy.
Mr. Lindenauer:  Will this eliminate the second proposed monument sign?
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Ms. Forest:  As far as I understand they are going to come back for that small monument sign at the entrance.

Mr. Lindenauer:  So, if they wanted two signs on Rt. 32 that would need another visit from the Code Enforcement Officer to write because you are limited to one with in 500 ft.
Not to get ahead of ourselves, I think we will wait before we go on to a public hearing and we can do it all in one shot.  Right now, the variances in front of us are for:
1) The electronics of the sign.
2) Size of the sign.
3) The set back which has changed.
This would require a fourth variance rather than open it up and have to do a second public hearing for that second sign; I suggest we hold off.
If they are going to make that move.  If not at the next meeting we can just move forward.

Ms. Forest:  I do not know if its 100% but we did discuss it today.  Let’s not worry about the sign now because we are moving along here and this is a big project if this is approved.  Chaz (Charles Giametta) said we are going to go forward in front of them.  If they choice to put another one in I told them they have to submit another application and have it denied and go through the whole thing again. 
Mr. Jantzi:  Another option is we set up another public hearing we cover what is in front of us.  If the other monument is close to being presented could the public hearing be kept open?

Mr. Willie Castillo:  Yes.  You usually have a month to get mailers back and within that month you may get back a letter of determination.  If they don’t have it, you just hold off for the month because that’s what you normally do get the mailers back in.   Sometimes two weeks is not enough you can go a month.  So, you could set them up for a public hearing.
Mr. Lindenauer:  Then we would have to do another notice of publication in the paper.
Mr. Castillo:  No, you don’t.  You can amend it at the site.  You can leave the public hearing open and add it to it.  You can always take out putting in is the problem.

Ms. Forest:  If we table the public hearing for this and I get the design and application in next week for the smaller monument sign then two weeks from today the meeting with that in front of you then everything can be discussed and then a public hearing can be scheduled.
Mr. Lindenauer:  As long as the Building Inspector can get there in time to write a variance.
Mr. Mercier:  They would have to go back to the Planning Board.
Mr. Lindenauer:  I do not necessarily think so.  Because it is in the proposed plans now.
Ms. Forest:  Planning Board has already seen that.
Mr. Castillio:  You can go to the Zoning without going to Planning and then go to Planning because you cannot deny them a public hearing.
Mr. Lindenauer:  I do think the best path now is if you can get, for the 25th meeting.  the design and application we can get Mr. Diller out there to make any determination and get it to us.  On the 25th meeting we can look at the potential of a fourth variance and set it up.
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Ms. Forest:  If not, we come to the next meeting and he has not been out there we can leave the public hearing open.
Mr. Lindenauer:  If he decides not to do it at a later date, he can come back and do it all over again just for the second sign.
Ms. Forest:  The frontage on Rudolph Road is road frontage and I hope it is taken into consideration for the additional few feet we are looking for the sign. 
If they were allowed a sign on each side, they still need a variance for the third sign.  This may not need a variance if it is far away enough from the set back.  This would still require one because it is two signs.
Ms. Forest:  I do not know how high traffic is on the other road.  I am just saying I hope the main one out front is considered because 400 and 200 is over 600ft.  That we can do that 4ft or whatever it is.
Mr. Castillo:  That is on a county road not on a side.

Charlie Giametta, General Contractor, came into the meeting.  Ms. Forest and Mr. Lindenauer brought him up to speed on the meeting.

Mr. Lindenauer:  Moving the sign back to 6.6 is a good thing.  It lessons considerably what is required.
Does anyone have any issues with what is in front of us here.

Mr. Jantzi:  Is it 6 ½ ft. not 6.6 ft.
Mr. Giametta:  Yes.  That is correct it is a little confusing.
Mr. Lindenauer:  So, it will be the 3.6 ft. not the 3.4ft.
Ms. Forest:  So, we understand the set back; the compromise of a much smaller variance and the other issues on the sq. ft.  Which I believe is 6.6 area variance.  Are there any further questions on the electric sign?
Mr. R. Egan:  On top of the electronics is that going to be lit up by LED lights?
Ms. Forest:  Interior that will be steady.
Mr. R. Egan: Are they really bright lights?
Ms. Forest:  They are not really that bright we do not use the most high-powered ones.
Mr. R. Egan:  I want to make sure it is not blinding anyone.  
Ms. Forest:  No, it is not blinding anyone its shielded pretty good.
Mr. Lindenauer:  Just make sure if you move forward with the entrance the setback looks good.  The size of the sign if it conforms you will not even need a variance, just wanted you to keep that in mind.
Does anyone have anything else?

Mr. Mercier:  This July 11th again, I know it’s the little things but it shouldn’t have ZBA comments on there at all he’s not a ZBA member.
Mr. Jantzi:  Is it supposed to be comments to the ZBA?
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Mr. Mercier:  The Notice of Determination is a snap shop in time and since they have modified from their original, he has to go out and do another notice of determination.
Mr. Lindenauer:  We have had this conversation previously and I will be having a conversation with and with the Building Inspector.
Mr. Castillo:  We will have a conversation right now.
Mr. Lindenauer:  Well, no we do not have to do it here.  I talked to Dean about it and we are going to set up sometime here.  So, it is more than a house keeping thing.   

Mr. Mercier:  My questions was since we read that into the minutes but it is like reading in any other letter into the minutes.  Do we need to actually make a motion because it’s modifying the determination from the original one; is what I’m getting at.  Do we have to make a motion to put this in.  The official record as an updated notice of determination.  Since the criteria has change from the original.
Mr. Lindenauer:  I do not think we do.  I will contact Mr. Hoyt.
Mr. Mercier:  I know since they have to do another one, if he does it the same way it’s going to fall under that and that’s why I’m saying I’m not making a big deal.
Mr. Lindenauer:  So, your question is any update to the letter?
Mr. Costillo:  It gets read in.
Mr. Mercier:  Does it need to be voted in because he is not sending it to us as a modification of a Notice of Determination.  He is sending it to us as the ZBA comments and he is not a ZBA member.
Mr. Jantzi:  Should it be a comment to the ZBA is the question.

MINUTES:

Mr. Lindenauer:  I made one notice to Janice it was a clerical thing.

MOTION:  Mr. Jantzi made a motion to approve the June 27, 2024 minutes with corrections with Mr. R. Egan seconding the motion.  All ayes on the motion.

Mr. Lindenauer:  I do want to let everyone know I spoke with Dean this week and we encourage everyone to go out and visit the buildings, houses, lots, when it is being done.  However, he did ask prior to anyone going it is always well to go in pairs than as a single person and if you are going call or text me because with private houses it may be nice to let people know we are coming.
Does everyone have your green card?
(Few members from the board said no)
Mr. Castillo:  Go up to the Police Station and have them take a picture and they do the cards up there.  We do not use the green cards any more.  We go up there to get ID’s.
Mr. Lindenauer:  Town ID?  Does it state we are Zoning Board?
Mr. Castillo:  Yes.
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ADJURNMENT:

MOTION:  Mr. Jantzi made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:28 pm with Ms. Loertscher seconding the motion.  All ayes on the motion.





Respectfully submitted by
						Janice Stryker, Zoning Board Clerk


































